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Be Responsible Be Respectful Be Safe 

 
Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 
It feels like this term has come and gone so quickly! Walking around the school, I have seen some big changes to 
teacher practice, classroom design and of course the two big buildings at the front of the school. I hope all of you 
have had the chance to see the buildings growing as your drive past or drop off/pick up your children. 
 
PCCC 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our PCCC. They work tirelessly during special events to provide our stu-
dents with the opportunity to celebrate different events in the year. Once again they coordinated and managed a 
very successful Father’s Day Stall. I’m sure all the Dads out there appreciated the time and effort taken to ensure 
their kids had an opportunity to choose a gift to say Happy Father’s Day. From next term onwards the PCCC will be 
become part of a new School Council Subcommittee – this means staff and families will be able to work together to 
share the load when coordinating these events. We thank the PCCC members for their amazing work and look for-
ward to celebrating the work of the new Special Events committee. If you are interested in joining – please contact 
the school office. 
 
SSG day 
Tomorrow is our SSG day. Please make sure you have made an appointment to discuss the progress your child has 
made. Our staff are flexible with timings for afternoons this week so ensure you have either a phone meeting or face 
to face meeting booked. It is really important we get this opportunity to plan for the remainder of the term. It also 
give you a chance to share any feedback with us so we can improve our practice.  
 
Mobile Phones 
We are continuing to have some issues with students bringing mobile phones and portable speakers to school. If 
students do bring their phones or speakers to school they will be asked to lock it away in a secure place until the end 
of the day. We are working on developing a policy and guidelines in line with other schools and look forward to shar-
ing this with you next term. Until this is released – staff have been asked to request students hand in their devices. If 
this does not happen, we will be calling parents to request they come to school to collect the device.  
 
School Wide Positive Behaviour Support 
This year as part of our Annual Implementation Plan goals – we are working on re-establish our strategies for rein-
forcing behaviours which represent our school values Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be Responsible. Our PBS Team have 
worked hard to design new token reinforcements to symbolise great work. Hopefully the kids have brought home 
PBS postcards and talked to you about our ”GOTCHAS”. Last week I was lucky enough to go to the movies with the 
students who received the most GOTCHAS. It was great to see our school represented in the community in such a 
positive way and have some fun too!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TEACCH Training  
Over the holidays some teachers and leaders will take part in TEACCH 
Training. The TEACCH Program is from the University of North Carolina in the USA. We are very excited about devel-
oping an ongoing partnership with TEACCH trainers and the impact this will have on our students. Our staff are giving 
up their very valuable school holidays to complete this training and I appreciate this immensely. Please see https://
teacch.com for more information on the programs. 
 
This newsletter brings us to the end of term 3. On behalf of all of the staff at MSS – we wish you a very safe and hap-
py holiday.  See you  all next term. 
 
Best wishes 
Brooke 

A Message from the Principal 

Reminder: Keep us up-

dated with any changes 

by logging 

into Com-

pass regu-

larly  

https://teacch.com
https://teacch.com


PARKING

 
 

 

Drop Off/Pick Up & Parking Information 
 

NO ENTRY TO SCHOOL CARPARK 
In order to maintain a safe and orderly environment, we 
remind parents that between 8.30 a.m. and 9.20 a.m., as 
well as 2.30 p.m. to 3.20 p.m. that parent/carer/guardian 
vehicles are to remain outside the school gates in designat-
ed car parks.   
 
DESIGNATED WALKWAYS 
When you are walking into the school please use the desig-
nated walkways which are highlighted by the yellow paint-
ed lines. 
 
PARENT PICK UP/DROP OFF ZONE 
Please note that the Parent pick up and Drop off zone is 
now located behind the BER building, please follow the 
signs. Please feel free to wait in this area in the morning 
and afternoons for your child. 
   

Parking 
 

As most of you are aware parking has become limited 
around the school.  Can we please remind staff, par-
ents/carers not to park in disability carparks if you do 
not have the appropriate sticker. We do have families 
who need access to these parks to ensure a safe transi-
tion in and out of the school.  
 
Melton City Council Local Laws have been frequenting 
the area booking cars who are not parked correctly. 
Please follow the road rules and follow parking sign-
age. 
 
There is strictly NO PARKING in the school carpark 
from 8.30am—9.15am and from 2.20pm to 3.15pm. 
 

School Absences 
 
If your child is sick or not going to be at school for the day, 
please call the school or login via the compass app and re-
port your child’s absence By 9:30AM 
 
If you are calling the school to report the absence please   
Include your child’s name, classroom teacher, date of ab-
sence and reason for absence 
 
If you have not notified the school of the absence an auto-
mated text message will be sent out 
 
Upon return to school it is necessary to have a note in the 
Communication Diary regarding the absence and a medical 
certificate if appropriate. 

SAT 9TH SEPT WORKING BEE 10AM TO 2PM 

WED 12TH  SEPT UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 

WED 19TH  SEPT UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 

THUR 20TH  SEPT STUDENT FREE DAY—SSG 8.30-4.30 

FRI 21ST  SEPT EARLY DISMISSAL—2PM 

State Schools Relief Uniform 
 

State school relief uniforms are available for families 
who are experiencing extreme hardship.  
 
Part of the application process we need to give a valid 
reason for the application. 
 
Some reasons  may be: 
 
 Serious Financial hardship 
 Health issues 
 Homelessness 
 Family Violence 

 
 
Please contact the office if you would like an applica-
tion form to be sent home. 
 
 

Request for student related reports 
 

From time to time parents/carers may require student relat-
ed reports from the school for various reasons. 
 
If you do require these reports can you please send your 
request to melton.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au   
Please allow a minimum of 7 working days for this to be 
actioned 
 
IMPORTANT: parents or guardians must collect these docu-
ments, we do not mail them or send them home with stu-
dents 

DATES TO REMEMBER 



MESSAGES FROM THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 
 
PHONE CALL TO TEACHING STAFF DURING TEACHING TIMES 
The administration office will no longer be putting calls through to teaching staff during teaching times, if you need to talk 
to your child's teacher please put a note in their communication diary or phone the office and we can pass a message on-
to the staff member. 
 
PICKING UP STUDENT WHO TRAVEL ON THE BUS 
If your child travels on the bus but you require to pick them up on occasions please ensure you contact the office BEFORE 
2pm, you must write a note in your child diary notifying staff of the change in routine. It can become difficult to get chil-
dren off the bus or locate your child once bus transitions begin in the afternoon at 2.40pm. 
 
ABSENCES  
Parents / carers / guardians are required to contact the school when your child is away from school, please call 9743 4966 
and follow the prompts to the absence line. Please ensure you clearly state the students name and reason for the ab-
sence. If no reason is given you maybe contacted to give a reason for the absence. 
You can also login via the compass parent portal and entre your students absence. 
 
 

 
 
 

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB



 
 

 
 
 

A Word From S13 

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB

We have had a very busy couple of weeks in room 34. The students or-

ganised a morning tea for their parents, Then Geoff Achison, a famous 

Blues guitarist came to visit. He was made to feel very welcome and 

enjoyed his visit immensely.  We went on an excursion to visit our work 

experience classmates at Mambourin. And on Friday, The fund raiser 

organised by Oliver Pham took place. Our Flannie for a Farmer raised 

over $400.00 to buy hay for the animals suffering through the drought.   

 

Hello everyone, 

 

After School Care has had a great time playing on the new 

playground that has been installed at the school. Indoors we 

have also enjoyed making Father’s day cards 

 

We cater for all ages from Prep to Year 12 on permanent 

bookings and casual. 

 

If you are interested in attending our program, please call me 

or pick up an enrolment form from the office or from the 

Distinctive Options Website. 

Until next time! 

 

Wendy Lindsay 

Educational Leader 

0447 085 696 
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I liked the zoo because l had lots of fun with the preps and teach-
ers. We saw lots of animals and l had the best time ever, it was 
great. It was the first time I have ever been to the zoo. It was one 
of the best times in my life, I want to go back again. My favourite 
animals were the lions and tall giraffes. 
Thank you Shanae, Brooke, Lesley, Tina, Tara, Kaz and all the preps 
for letting me go to the zoo. 
By a good kid, Emmanuel Innocent. 

 
 
 

Werribee Zoo excursion with the preps 

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB



 
 

 
 
 

A Word From P6 

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB



 
 

 
 
 

A Word From S10 

PARENTS, CARERS AND COMMUNITY CLUB
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